
 

National Australia Bank Limited ABN 12 004 044 937 AFSL and Australian Credit Licence 230686 

800 Bourke Street 
Docklands VIC 3008 
AUSTRALIA 
www.nab.com.au 

Thursday, 5 January 2017 

 

Response to question on notice 

During NAB’s 2016 Annual General Meeting, the Chairman took a question on notice from Mr Bob 
Ritchie, an Australian Shareholders’ Association representative, regarding NAB’s policy on short-
selling. 

A number of businesses within NAB involve the management of equity exposures for clients. In 
some cases these businesses may use, or be involved in, short selling to assist in managing such 
exposures. For example, NAB Asset Servicing (NAS), in its capacity as a custodian of shares for 
clients, will lend those shares to other parties who may be short sellers if NAS is instructed to do so 
by its custody clients or their approved Fund Managers. 

All securities trading at NAB must be in line with NAB’s Conflicts of Interest Policy, Code of 
Conduct and the Group Securities Trading Policy. The Group Securities Trading Policy prohibits 
NAB employees and directors from entering into any arrangement for short selling or stock lending 
in relation to NAB shares 
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